
 
 

 
 

CITY OF PORTSMOUTH NH 
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 

PUBLIC MEETING NOTICE 
 

Pease Wastewater Treatment Facility Industrial Pretreatment Program 

Thursday, June 13, 2024 at 4 pm 
DPW Training Room 
680 Peverly Hill Road 

and via Zoom 

Members of the public may attend in person or via Zoom. To attend via Zoom, you must register in 
advance. Please click on the link below or copy and paste this into your web browser: 

https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_6VYfJnWDSBOgmaKqAZo4ww 

After registering, you will receive a confirmation email containing the Zoom link and additional 
information for joining the meeting. 

 
To comply with EPA requirements covering the Pease Wastewater Treatment Facility (WWTF) NPDES 
Permit No. NH0109000, the City of Portsmouth Department of Public Works (DPW) has developed an 
updated Industrial Pretreatment Program (IPP) for approval by the Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA). The draft of this program is due to be submitted to the EPA for review this June.   
 
The IPP contains a newly revised Sewer Use Ordinance, new Local Limits addressing concentrations of 
pollutants acceptable at the Pease WWTF, and new permit guidance.  In addition, the EPA has imposed 
additional sampling requirements that can result in additional laboratory fees for certain dischargers.  
 
The City of Portsmouth DPW has scheduled a Public Information Meeting on Thursday, June 13, 
2024 at 4 pm in the DPW Training Room (680 Peverly Hill Road in Portsmouth) for representatives 
of DPW and the City’s IPP consultant Hoyle Tanner Engineering to present an overview of what 
you may expect from the future IPP program. 
 
If you are attending in person, please RSVP via e-mail to wcbernan@cityofportsmouth.com to confirm 
your attendance. If you cannot attend in person or via Zoom and need more information, contact:  
 
William Bernan 
Industrial Pretreatment Coordinator 
Department of Public Works 
(603) 380-4597 

 


